Slippery Rock Township Supervisors Minutes for: 1st CDBG Public Hearing 3/24/2025

Chairman, Paul Dickey called the 1st public hearing for FFY 2025 CDBG to order at 2:49 p.m. In attendance were Supervisors John Hines and Jason Allen. In addition, three members of the public attended.

Wendy Leslie, Butler County Grant Coordinator, addressed the board:

- 1. This is the first of two public hearings for the 2025 CDBG grant to afford the public input into the program.
- 2. The 2025 allocations are unknown yet, but should be similar to the 2024 CDBG allocation of \$123,760.00. Of this amount for 2024, the breakdown was \$101,558.00 in activities funds and \$22,202.00 in administration funds.
- 3. Funding needs to be used to benefit low/moderate income areas or low/moderate income residents. It can also be used for spot blight or urgent need.
- 4. The Township has received no written or verbal comments about today's hearing.
- 5. Discussion occurred on various possibilities for the use of the 2025 funding.

Wendy Leslie, Butler County Grant Coordinator, addressed the board for the second purpose of today's meeting which is the reallocation of the 2022, 2023 & 2024 Slippery Rock Township CDBG funds:

- 1. The second part of this meeting is to afford the public the opportunity to put input into the reallocation of 2022, 2023 & 2024 Slippery Rock Township CDBG funds.
- 2. The Township is proposing to reallocate \$42,090.61 from the 2022 funding which is left over from the McCandless Road Phase I project to the McCandless Road Phase II project.
- 3. There are also 2023 funds totaling \$103,231.00 which were also allocated to the McCandless Road Phase I project. The Township is proposing reallocation of these funds to McCandless Road Phase II project.
- 4. The allocation of the 2024 funds totaling \$101,558.00, will be modified from the Pink Road project to the McCandless Road Phase II project.
- 5. The McCandless Road Phase I project has been completed and serviced all of the residents along McCandless Road. Phase II will also service all of the residents along McCandless Road.
- 6. The Township has received no written or verbal comments about this reallocation of funding.

Public Testimony – none

Paul Dickey made a motion to adjourn the public hearing at 3:07 p.m. Jason Allen seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Secretary

Date approved